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From: ALEXI PAPALEXOPOULOS
To: Jalipa, Brent (BOS)
Subject: Public Comment Opposing Golf Course Privatization – File No. 250589
Date: Wednesday, June 11, 2025 11:09:11 PM

 

Dear Chair and members of the Budget and Appropriations Committee:

My name is Alexi Papalexopoulos and I’m a San Francisco resident reaching out today to urge
you to reject the Recreation and Parks Department’s proposed budget, as it pertains to the
privatization of our public golf courses.

San Francisco’s public golf courses— Sharp Park, Lincoln Park, Harding Park, Golden Gate
Park, and Gleneagles—are vital public assets. The residents and the city together find those
lands to be important, as they offer affordable recreational opportunities, preserve green space
in our dense urban environment, and serve as inclusive community hubs for people of all ages,
backgrounds, and skill levels. These courses are not just for golfers; they are open parklands
that support wildlife habitats and provide mental and physical health benefits to the public. 
It’s the duty of the city to maintain those lands at an affordable rate.

A private company does not have the same mission as the Recreation and Parks Department. 
Privatization of management risks raising fees, limiting access, and reducing community
oversight. We should not be willing to risk compromising an affordable rate for children,
seniors, and low-income individuals or families.  The public golf courses are here for the
residents of San Francisco, taken care of by the city as an amenity to San Franciscans of any
background. Turning over their management to private companies in response to what may be
a temporary budget challenge is shortsighted.  Once these spaces are privatized, it is extremely
difficult to restore them to full public control.

I support exploring alternative revenue solutions—ones that do not compromise the public
character and accessibility of these treasured spaces.

I urge this Committee to protect public land and equitable access to recreation by rejecting any
budget proposal that includes or enables the privatization of our city’s public golf courses.

Best,
 
Alexi
www.apdirector.com
INSTAGRAM

mailto:alexi@apdirector.com
mailto:brent.jalipa@sfgov.org
https://url.avanan.click/v2/r01/___http://www.apdirector.com/___.YXAzOnNmZHQyOmE6bzphNDkzN2ZjMmI2OTk1YzEwOGYxODA5ZmM1ZWI2ZmJhNDo3OjlhOWY6ZDRjZjA5OWU4MzEwNTVmYzA2OWFjZjRkNzg1ZjZjZmM4MzE4MDdkMmJmZTcxMzAzYWNmZGEyODYwNWIwNzlkODpoOlQ6Tg
https://url.avanan.click/v2/r01/___https://www.instagram.com/alexipapalexopoulos/?hl=en___.YXAzOnNmZHQyOmE6bzphNDkzN2ZjMmI2OTk1YzEwOGYxODA5ZmM1ZWI2ZmJhNDo3OjI5MmI6YTM4MWMyNGE4YjY5NDFhNjQyZmJiNjUzNmE0NGYwMzBkMTNlYjIzOWI3MTNhNTU1NzdhOTRkYmM4YmU3OGI1NjpoOlQ6Tg
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From: V. Eristavi
To: Jalipa, Brent (BOS)
Subject: Public Comment Opposing Golf Course Privatization – File No. 250589
Date: Wednesday, June 11, 2025 9:46:37 PM

 

Public Comment - Opposing Privatization of Public Golf Courses (File No. 250589)
Good afternoon, Chair and members of the Budget and Appropriations Committee, My
name is Vadim Victor Eristavi, and I’m a San Francisco resident reaching out today to urge
you to reject the Recreation and Parks Department’s proposed budget, as it pertains to the
privatization of our public golf courses. San Francisco’s public golf courses— Sharp Park,
Lincoln Park, Harding Park, Golden Gate Park, and Gleneagles—are vital public assets. The
residents and the city together find those lands to be important, as they offer affordable
recreational opportunities, preserve green space in our dense urban environment, and serve
as inclusive community hubs for people of all ages, backgrounds, and skill levels. These
courses are not just for golfers; they are open parklands that support wildlife habitats and
provide mental and physical health benefits to the public.  It’s the duty of the city to
maintain those lands at an affordable rate. A private company does not have the same
mission as the Recreation and Parks Department.  Privatization of management risks raising
fees, limiting access, and reducing community oversight. We should not be willing to risk
compromising an affordable rate for children, seniors, and low-income individuals or
families.  The public golf courses are here for the residents of San Francisco, taken care of
by the city as an amenity to San Franciscans of any background. Turning over their
management to private companies in response to what may be a temporary budget
challenge is shortsighted.  Once these spaces are privatized, it is extremely difficult to
restore them to full public control. I support exploring alternative revenue solutions—ones
that do not compromise the public character and accessibility of these treasured spaces. I
urge this Committee to protect public land and equitable access to recreation by rejecting
any budget proposal that includes or enables the privatization of our city’s public golf
courses. Thank you

Vadim Victor Eristavi

mailto:veristavi@gmail.com
mailto:brent.jalipa@sfgov.org
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From: Lisa Biasotti
To: Jalipa, Brent (BOS)
Subject: Public Comment Opposing Golf Course Privatization – File No. 250589
Date: Tuesday, June 10, 2025 4:46:48 PM

 

Good afternoon, Chair and members of the Budget and Appropriations Committee.
My name is Lisa Biasotti, and I’m a San Francisco resident reaching out today to urge you to
reject the Recreation and Parks Department’s proposed budget, as it pertains to the
privatization of our public golf courses.

San Francisco’s public golf courses— Sharp Park, Lincoln Park, Harding Park, Golden Gate
Park, and Gleneagles—are vital public assets. The residents and the city together find those
lands to be important, as they offer affordable recreational opportunities, preserve green space
in our dense urban environment, and serve as inclusive community hubs for people of all ages,
backgrounds, and skill levels. These courses are not just for golfers; they are open parklands
that support wildlife habitats and provide mental and physical health benefits to the public. 
It’s the duty of the city to maintain those lands at an affordable rate.

A private company does not have the same mission as the Recreation and Parks Department. 
Privatization of management risks raising fees, limiting access, and reducing community
oversight. We should not be willing to risk compromising an affordable rate for children,
seniors, and low-income individuals or families.  The public golf courses are here for the
residents of San Francisco, taken care of by the city as an amenity to San Franciscans of any
background. Turning over their management to private companies in response to what may be
a temporary budget challenge is shortsighted.  Once these spaces are privatized, it is extremely
difficult to restore them to full public control.

I support exploring alternative revenue solutions—ones that do not compromise the public
character and accessibility of these treasured spaces.

I urge this Committee to protect public land and equitable access to recreation by rejecting any
budget proposal that includes or enables the privatization of our city’s public golf courses.

Thank you

mailto:lisabiasotti@gmail.com
mailto:brent.jalipa@sfgov.org
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From: laura bottero
To: Jalipa, Brent (BOS)
Subject: Re: Privatization of our SF public golf courses
Date: Wednesday, June 11, 2025 4:32:24 PM

 

Good afternoon, Chair and members of the Budget and Appropriations Committee,

My name is Laura Bottero Lewers, and I’m a San Francisco resident reaching out today
to urge you to reject the Recreation and Parks Department’s proposed budget, as it
pertains to the privatization of our public golf courses.

San Francisco’s public golf courses— Sharp Park, Lincoln Park, Harding Park, Golden
Gate Park, and Gleneagles—are vital public assets. The residents and the city together
find those lands to be important, as they offer affordable recreational opportunities,
preserve green space in our dense urban environment, and serve as inclusive
community hubs for people of all ages, backgrounds, and skill levels. These courses are
not just for golfers; they are open parklands that support wildlife habitats and provide
mental and physical health benefits to the public.  It’s the duty of the city to maintain
those lands at an affordable rate.

A private company does not have the same mission as the Recreation and Parks
Department.  Privatization of management risks raising fees, limiting access, and
reducing community oversight. We should not be willing to risk compromising an
affordable rate for children, seniors, and low-income individuals or families.  The public
golf courses are here for the residents of San Francisco, taken care of by the city as an
amenity to San Franciscans of any background. Turning over their management to
private companies in response to what may be a temporary budget challenge is
shortsighted.  Once these spaces are privatized, it is extremely difficult to restore them
to full public control.

I support exploring alternative revenue solutions—ones that do not compromise the
public character and accessibility of these treasured spaces.

I urge this Committee to protect public land and equitable access to recreation by
rejecting any budget proposal that includes or enables the privatization of our city’s
public golf courses.

mailto:labottero@yahoo.com
mailto:brent.jalipa@sfgov.org


Thank you, and best, Laura
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From: Karen Tarantola
To: Jalipa, Brent (BOS)
Subject: Public Comment – Opposing Privatization of Public Golf Courses (File No. 250589)
Date: Wednesday, June 11, 2025 2:16:55 PM

 
Good afternoon, Chair and members of the Budget and Appropriations Committee,

My name is Karen Tarantola, and I’m a San Francisco resident reaching out today to urge
you to reject the Recreation and Parks Department’s proposed budget, as it pertains to
the privatization of our public golf courses.

San Francisco’s public golf courses— Sharp Park, Lincoln Park, Harding Park, Golden
Gate Park, and Gleneagles—are vital public assets. The residents and the city together
find those lands to be important, as they offer affordable recreational opportunities,
preserve green space in our dense urban environment, and serve as inclusive
community hubs for people of all ages, backgrounds, and skill levels. These courses are
not just for golfers; they are open parklands that support wildlife habitats and provide
mental and physical health benefits to the public.  It’s the duty of the city to maintain
those lands at an affordable rate.

A private company does not have the same mission as the Recreation and Parks
Department.  Privatization of management risks raising fees, limiting access, and
reducing community oversight. We should not be willing to risk compromising an
affordable rate for children, seniors, and low-income individuals or families.  The public
golf courses are here for the residents of San Francisco, taken care of by the city as an
amenity to San Franciscans of any background. Turning over their management to
private companies in response to what may be a temporary budget challenge is
shortsighted.  Once these spaces are privatized, it is extremely difficult to restore them
to full public control.

I support exploring alternative revenue solutions—ones that do not compromise the
public character and accessibility of these treasured spaces.

I urge this Committee to protect public land and equitable access to recreation by
rejecting any budget proposal that includes or enables the privatization of our city’s
public golf courses.

Thank you,

mailto:karent@vanguardsf.com
mailto:brent.jalipa@sfgov.org


Karen Tarantola
​
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From: rharrisjr1@gmail.com
To: Jalipa, Brent (BOS); Lurie, Daniel (MYR)
Cc: Board of Supervisors (BOS); Ginsburg, Phil (REC); Madland, Sarah (REC); Ketcham, Dana (REC)
Subject: Board of Supervisors Budget and Appropriations Committee / Budget Hearing June 12, 10 a.m. / Rec & Park Dept

/ SF Public Golf Alliance Letter, Petition
Date: Wednesday, June 11, 2025 11:53:20 AM
Attachments: Open.Letter.Petition.Save.SF.Public.Golf.Courses.Names.pdf

 

Board of Supervisors Budget and Appropriations Committee / Budget Hearing June 12, 10 a.m.
/ Rec & Park Dept / SF Public Golf Alliance Letter, Petition
 
Dear Mayor Lurie and Mr. Jalipa –
Enclosed above please find the Letter and Petition from the non-profit San Francisco Public
Golf Alliance, for filing w/ Mayor’s Budget Office and the Supervisors’ Budget Committee in
connection with its June 12 public hearing on the Recreation and Parks Department Budget for
FY 2026-27.
Please circulate to the Committee and Board Members and appropriate City Offices regarding
the Budget.  And please confirm receipt.
Thank you for your service and courtesy.
 
Richard Harris, President
San Francisco Public Golf Alliance
826 Stanyan St.
San Francisco, CA. 94117
415-290-5718

mailto:rharrisjr1@gmail.com
mailto:brent.jalipa@sfgov.org
mailto:/o=ExchangeLabs/ou=Exchange Administrative Group (FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/cn=Recipients/cn=b9a16364498c432699db94f5ec734ccc-476561f8-be
mailto:board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org
mailto:phil.ginsburg@sfgov.org
mailto:sarah.madland@sfgov.org
mailto:dana.ketcham@sfgov.org
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OPEN LETTER: SAVE SAN FRANCISCO’S PUBLIC GOLF COURSES 


Mayor Daniel Lurie and San Francisco Supervisors 


We are San Francisco public golfers, diverse in every way – of all ages. genders, 
persuasions, races, neighborhoods, jobs, and economic strata. We love our beautiful 
public golf courses – Harding, Sharp, Lincoln, Fleming, Gleneagles and Golden Gate -- 
where we recreate and socialize with old friends and meet new ones.  As a big and diverse 
community, we are dismayed that Rec & Park has proposed a Budget that would eliminate 
the Department’s subsidy for the municipal golf courses in Fiscal Year 2026-27—effectively 
a 1/3 CUT in the Golf Budget. This is extreme and unfair to golfers and unwise for Rec & 
Park and the City. And we urge that you do not defund the golf subsidy in the Fiscal Year 
26-27 Budget. Golf is physically and mentally healthful outdoor activity, a Rec-Park core 
service and historically popular in the City since John McLaren hired the architects, planted 
the trees, and oversaw construction of Lincoln, Harding and Sharp in the first decades of 
the 20th Century. San Francisco, the Peninsula and Greater Bay Area are very high-profile 
golf areas and frequent hosts of major U.S. and international golf events -- including in 
2025, when San Francisco will host the United States Amateur Golf Championship in 
August, and the Monterey Peninsula will this Fall host both the international men’s Walker 
Cup competition and the United States Women’s Mid-Amateur Championship.   We know 
these are times of budget crunch at Rec-Park and the City. And we will carry a fair share. 
But this is NOT FAIR and not a reason or excuse to single-out public golf as Rec -Park’s 
only recreational service to be completely cut off from its General Fund subsidy. We 
respectfully object. Rec-Park and San Francisco can – and must – do better. 


      Very Truly Yours, 


      Richard Harris March 5, 2025     


      President, San Francisco Public Golf Alliance 


 


The undersigned have read and agree with this Open Letter      


 


 


 


 







Supervisorial District 1 


Michelle Codyu, Guy Davidoff, Steven Garboden, Corbin Johnson, Aaron Katz, Mark Kelly, 
Paul Miller, Charles Oppenheimer, Jeremy Sasson, Margo Sims, Jeff Decker, Robert 
Elejorde, Eric Gordon, William Hill, Reuben Johnson, Erica Lee, Sylvia Lee, Paul Lord, Max 
Ortiz, Alex Roberts, Tom Snow, Michael Cookson, John Bird, Robert Kovash, Henry Lyford, 
Maureen Theberge, Tracie Grufman, M.A. Leroma, Brooks Marino, David Omega, Jonathan 
Bridges, Geoffrey Comfort, Christina Dean, Farshad Mashayekhi, Diego Ovalle, Joshua 
Smith, Michelle Williams, Albert Wong, Irene Woo, Chris Kaltreider, Catherine Boyd, Juan 
Hurtado, Randa Talbott, Brian Burgess, Weston Carew, Cameron Smith, Frank Bodadilla 


District 2 


Melanie Raymundo, Richard Smith, Sai-Ling Cahn-Sew, Raphael Chan-Sew, B Lee,     
Camila Leon Perez, Jeronimo Leon, Connie Wu, Aaron Uh, Mitchell Algert, Harris 
Bernstein, David Tepper, John Kanellitsas, Lily Achatz, Harry Johnson, Kate Wineroth, 
Barbara Janney, Donald Gallaspie, Zachary Haitkin, Viet Nguyen, Joe Papadakis, Mark 
Schultz, John Crowther III, Justin Bates, Clay Carson, Griffin Chinn, Danny Diekrooger, 
Brenden Howard, Kendell Jenga, Julian Oelsner, Eshan Jain, Sean Vincent, Wilhelm 
Willie, Edric De Guzman, Robert Feyer, Rahul Kataria, Jett Uribe, Max Martinez, Sam 
Amrams, Nicholas Geraci, Mark Gonzales, Luis Reina, Graeme Black, Kyle Bell, Bart 
Klerkx, Dominic Guercio, Janny Munson, Robert O’Grady, Benjamin Berman, Daniel 
Caveney, Chris Johnson, Blair Lewis, Ryder Morford, Juna Reisacher, Jim Nguyen, Matt 
Preston, Naots DeSilva, Mike Franzago, Cole Hedges, Aditya Mehta, Charles Normandin, 
JoAnn Wong, Ryan Kelleher, Kathy Noordeh, Ryland Bauer, William Engel, Natalie Tatum, 
Wilhelm Willie, Philip Winter, Bill Wong, Emily Tatum, Stefaun Avakian, Aaron Boyd, 
Aubrey Gavello, Jake Hoffrman, Aidan Macaluso, Marcus Milazzo, John Murphy, Elliot 
Schaffer, Nicholas Shuster, Leo Tuchman, Michael Rogers, Peter Erickson, Jonathan 
Biermann, Cory McGee, Bilna Hu, Robb Crow, Stephen Brandy, Akshay Jetti, Steven 
Taunk, Sayoko Caproni, Pierson Souza, Jack Valinoti, Darius Collins, Will Dean, Dave 
Eriero, Doug Hopkins, Caitlyn McWilliams, Mark Schlifske, Victor Segure, Jason Case, 
Kristy Case, Oliver Dormoduy, John Moore, Evan Braicks, Zara Butte, Wilvin Chew, Kayla 
Choy, John Ward, Cameron Drake, Josh Stark, Taylor Culp, Nora O’Neill, MacKenzie 
Purcell, Alec Sanchez, John DeMoully, Noah Gold, Nathan Guskiewicz, Brewster Nolan 


District 3 


Ali Salahi, Joe Bisson, Nicky Black, James Burke, Sam Gervolino, Rich Koury, Andrew 
Winter, Bryan Rawlinson, John Chisholm, Shane O’Connor, Tony Alsop, Jason Fukuyama, 
Vicente Llopis, Lauren Bennett, Alex Robles, Keith McWilliams, Dan Li, Ryan McWilliams, 
Ricardo Munguia Alba, Sean Pepper, John Wolff, Cameron Lee, Mike Wallach, Patrick 
Whelly, Mertay Deyanc, J. Yeo, Lex Perillat, Alexa Mironov 


District 4 


Laura Boaz, Michael Ippolito, Esther Ippolito, Rudy Asercion, WR Hickox, Michelle M. 
Viguie-Hickox, Trim Wellbeloved, James Sterk, William Conaway, Randy Shirbroun, Anna 
Szefo, Peter Dale, Kevin Twibill, Ambra Wellbeloved, Sean Miller, Paul Normanly, Meyer 
Steckenberg, Dan Steckenberg, Ken Jiang, Thomas Shilosaka, Albert Vong, Roxanne 
Worthington, Ali Jamalocur, Rhonda Short, Airudh Bokka, Daniel Orozco, Claire Devaney, 
Oscar Geronimo, Seung-Hwan Kim, Brendan Knapp, Vadim Kitsis, Maureen Bowler,      







District 4, cont. 


Rita M. Bray, Mary Brigid Ide, Patricia Magee, Bill Magee, Sheila McCarthy, Noreen 
McNomara, Carl J. Slattery, Alex Armstrong, Dave McCarthy, Noreen McEllistrim, Martina 
Walsh, Jamie Lewin, Sahin Olut, Jordan Westover, Ian Choy, Sam Lee, Geoff Moore, 
Lawrence Neyman, Nigel Satenstein, Eric Hamer, Jacob A. Meyers, Joseph O’Brien, Nigel 
Borromeo, Andre Wilkins, Donald Louie, Myonghui Yang, Richard Giller, Melana Jimenez, 
Khoi Nguyen, Kevin Sinclair, Kathleen N. Grogan, John Noenickx, Marie O’Connor, Daniel 
Petersen, Daniel Zhu, Gerard Knightley, George Ramirez, Allen Yu, Mary Bautista, Lennie 
Jabago, Jerry Simotas, Carolyn Cayabyab, Pao Chiu, Will Cody, Ryan Driesbach, Ryan 
McNabb, Joe Moriarty, Travis Payne, Emily Petersen, Jean-Francois Roy, James Baker, 
Alex Blanchard, Dan Carr, Albert Filice, Matt Gee, Gary Groff, Ana Martinez, Max Ramsay, 
Matt Rozen, Alo Scott, Karen Hipp, Galen Wong, Gary Salvatore Cimino, Brian McLain, 
San Miller, Michelle Pente, Winslow Perry, Kimberly Chitra, Edric Chitra, Scott Decker, 
Doug Dietz, Orla Petirs, Jackson Kerrigan, Chris Pratt, John Roberts, Yoshifumi Shimizu, 
Terrence Whitson, Ed Keenan, Bella Keenan, Tina Villacruz, Colin Daly, Nara Han, Mary 
Shanley, Al Hom, David Rabbitt, Sean Rugan, Carolina Lavelle, Wirt Lewis, Matt Rozen, 
Marc Bargary, Michael Clancy 


District 5 


Wendy Wan, Ari Horwitz, Nakul Bhatnagar, Kieran allahan, Anna Donnelly, Paul 
Duatschek, Tom Howard, Lindsey Pollack, David Pollack, Chris Woodley, Richard 
Woodruff, Marios Leon, Kyle Cookson, Matthew Searing, Pamela Hofsass, Richard 
Woodruff 


District 6 


Lam Nguyen, Gonzalo Vergara, Robert Bernie, Shawn Whalen, Michael Johnson, Tyler 
Alexander, Hem Singh, Hemzi Wood, Jeff Devoto, Ken Watson, Brian Ross 


District 7 


Joseph Camacho, Trevor Geller, Paul Boyer, Katherine Clements, Gabriel Donohoe, John 
Formosa, Alexander Gibbs, Joe Hayes, Mark Hazelwood, Holland Ja, KC Murphy, Eoin 
O’Connor, John O’Connor, Don Papa, Alex Wong, Dave Mana, Geoege Bacigaluipi, Nessa 
Connor, Philip A. Parker, Jason Yip, Cathy Yip, David Cesare, Joseph Cremen, David 
Fowler, Gareth Fracchia, JK Hunt, Raymond Lee, Elizabeth Wong, Brian Franceschi, Sue 
Ballard, Cody Enger, Joe Healey, Mike Milstein, Richard Gyde, Brian Tsung, Michael Sgroi, 
Mike Reaka, Raula Reaka, Owen McKee, Lana Zumbrov, Tom Stephenson, Erin Byrne, 
Jim Enright, Owen Harrington, Brendan Heather, Julio Ramos, Gary Giubbini, Bernard P. 
Michela, Charles Pratt, Claire Pratt, Catharine Ryan, Tristan Handeland, Mike Lamson, 
Dan Howard, Tim Murphy, Julian Villareal, Dan Mackowski, David Cesare, James Clark, 
Andyu Kapelevich, Owen McKee, Lana Zumerov, Jay Pettigrew, Bryan Sakamoto, Tom 
Scott, Robert Cappa, Dominic Magri, Jimmy Hoag, Steven Lee, Mark Anderson, Matt 
Kearney, Larry McAuliff 


 


 


 







District 8 


Helen Duffy, Robert Apfel, Dan James, Don Czerkies, Chris Czerkies, Ami Icanberry, 
Nathaniel Ma, Robert Mulder, Lydia Byres, Dominic Caccione, Carol Harris, Chad 
Ackerman, Howard DeNike, Richard Harris, Brad Eisenberg, Derek Lum, John Mahoney, 
Frances Osullivan, Nicole Ellis, Matt Snyder, Robert Stover, Marcelino Varona, James 
Allee, Kevin Cline, Robert Go, Emmett Berg, Kaushal Parikh, Scott Robertson, Wyatt 
Beserra, Freddie Hebert, Eli Smoot, George Murray, Loukas Stelyn, Drew Cattermole, 
Matthew Farwell, Michael Michela, Eileen Ridley, Lisa Wally, David Corner, Bagna 
Braestrup, Sandy Thomson, Jennifer Hwang, David Liang, George McCarthy, Matt 
Krawczyk, Scott Marousek, Chris Sater 


District 9 


Arlo Furst, John McCauley, Jeff Phillips, Norberto Joya, Robert Vranizan, Grant Taillefer, 
Paul Ashby, Brittney Freed, Jessica Brkwoldt, Scott Gee, David Higgins, Mike Weingart, 
Matt Carlson, Pilan Chenhansa, Kim Smith, Sang Yun, Shannon Fields, T. Kevin Coker, 
Pete Manning, John Monson, Jak Yeadaker, Kevin Alonzo, Daniel Feldman, Ian 
Lordemann, Jenna Rousseau, Sal Hoffman, Enilda Rodriguez, Robert Reisenburger 


District 10 


Virginia Nicholas Yee, Conor Falvey, Ethan Litmons, Colton Sankey, Nicholas Kinoshita, 
Thomas Prosek, Joaquin Borromeo, Graham Greene, Matt Strube, Cameron Coulter, Troy 
Davis, Adam Herrera, Lisa Rasmussen, Mark Olson, Dennis Ngo 


District 11 


Anthony Brignetti, Steve Johnston, Natasha Parks, James Quirke, Kenneth Dawson, Tony 
Kitz, Belisa Amaro, Chris Ennis, Felipe Goggin, Ricardo Herrera, William L. Olinger, 
William D. Penrod, Michael Swoffer, Paul Tonelli, Patrick Goggin, Brendan Jenkins, Kipp 
Kennedy, Shane Kitchen, Andrew Perez, Rajan Edwards, Tim Albrecht, TK Thien, Matt 
Castagnola, Washington Chua, Lisa Ising, Reann Bialini, Nate Finny, Andy Hu 
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From: Isabella Frost
To: Jalipa, Brent (BOS)
Subject: Opposing Privatization of Public Golf Courses (File No. 250589)
Date: Wednesday, June 11, 2025 10:00:20 AM

 

Public Comment – Opposing Privatization of Public Golf Courses (File No. 250589)
Good afternoon, Chair and members of the Budget and Appropriations Committee,
My name is Isabella Frost, and I’m a San Francisco resident of 28 years reaching out
today to urge you to reject the Recreation and Parks Department’s proposed budget, as
it pertains to the privatization of our public golf courses.

San Francisco’s public golf courses— Sharp Park, Lincoln Park, Harding Park, Golden
Gate Park, and Gleneagles—are vital public assets. The residents and the city together
find those lands to be important, as they offer affordable recreational opportunities,
preserve green space in our dense urban environment, and serve as inclusive
community hubs for people of all ages, backgrounds, and skill levels. These courses are
not just for golfers; they are open parklands that support wildlife habitats and provide
mental and physical health benefits to the public.  It’s the duty of the city to maintain
those lands at an affordable rate.

A private company does not have the same mission as the Recreation and Parks
Department.  Privatization of management risks raising fees, limiting access, and
reducing community oversight. We should not be willing to risk compromising an
affordable rate for children, seniors, and low-income individuals or families.  The public
golf courses are here for the residents of San Francisco, taken care of by the city as an
amenity to San Franciscans of any background. Turning over their management to
private companies in response to what may be a temporary budget challenge is
shortsighted.  Once these spaces are privatized, it is extremely difficult to restore them
to full public control.

I support exploring alternative revenue solutions—ones that do not compromise the
public character and accessibility of these treasured spaces.

I urge this Committee to protect public land and equitable access to recreation by
rejecting any budget proposal that includes or enables the privatization of our city’s
public golf courses.

mailto:bellafrost225@gmail.com
mailto:brent.jalipa@sfgov.org


Thank you, 

Isabella Frost
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From: Jake
To: Jalipa, Brent (BOS)
Subject: Public Comment Opposing Golf Course Privatization – File No. 250589 Message:
Date: Wednesday, June 11, 2025 8:15:45 AM

 

Good afternoon, Chair and members of the Budget and Appropriations Committee,
My name is Jennifer Jake Ibarra and I’m a San Francisco resident reaching out today to urge
you to reject the Recreation and Parks Department’s proposed budget, as it pertains to the
privatization of our public golf courses.

San Francisco’s public golf courses— Sharp Park, Lincoln Park, Harding Park, Golden Gate
Park, and Gleneagles—are vital public assets. The residents and the city together find those
lands to be important, as they offer affordable recreational opportunities, preserve green space
in our dense urban environment, and serve as inclusive community hubs for people of all ages,
backgrounds, and skill levels. These courses are not just for golfers; they are open parklands
that support wildlife habitats and provide mental and physical health benefits to the public. 
It’s the duty of the city to maintain those lands at an affordable rate.

A private company does not have the same mission as the Recreation and Parks Department. 
Privatization of management risks raising fees, limiting access, and reducing community
oversight. We should not be willing to risk compromising an affordable rate for children,
seniors, and low-income individuals or families.  The public golf courses are here for the
residents of San Francisco, taken care of by the city as an amenity to San Franciscans of any
background. Turning over their management to private companies in response to what may be
a temporary budget challenge is shortsighted.  Once these spaces are privatized, it is extremely
difficult to restore them to full public control.

I support exploring alternative revenue solutions—ones that do not compromise the public
character and accessibility of these treasured spaces.

I urge this Committee to protect public land and equitable access to recreation by rejecting any
budget proposal that includes or enables the privatization of our city’s public golf courses.

Thank you, 

Jennifer Jake Ibarra

-- 
Sent from Gmail Mobile

-- 
Sent from Gmail Mobile

mailto:jakeibarra@gmail.com
mailto:brent.jalipa@sfgov.org
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From: Jake
To: Jalipa, Brent (BOS)
Subject: :Public Comment Opposing Golf Course Privatization – File No. 250589 Message:
Date: Wednesday, June 11, 2025 8:12:10 AM

 

Good afternoon, Chair and members of the Budget and Appropriations Committee,
My name is [Your Name], and I’m a San Francisco resident reaching out today to urge you to
reject the Recreation and Parks Department’s proposed budget, as it pertains to the
privatization of our public golf courses.

San Francisco’s public golf courses— Sharp Park, Lincoln Park, Harding Park, Golden Gate
Park, and Gleneagles—are vital public assets. The residents and the city together find those
lands to be important, as they offer affordable recreational opportunities, preserve green space
in our dense urban environment, and serve as inclusive community hubs for people of all ages,
backgrounds, and skill levels. These courses are not just for golfers; they are open parklands
that support wildlife habitats and provide mental and physical health benefits to the public. 
It’s the duty of the city to maintain those lands at an affordable rate.

A private company does not have the same mission as the Recreation and Parks Department. 
Privatization of management risks raising fees, limiting access, and reducing community
oversight. We should not be willing to risk compromising an affordable rate for children,
seniors, and low-income individuals or families.  The public golf courses are here for the
residents of San Francisco, taken care of by the city as an amenity to San Franciscans of any
background. Turning over their management to private companies in response to what may be
a temporary budget challenge is shortsighted.  Once these spaces are privatized, it is extremely
difficult to restore them to full public control.

I support exploring alternative revenue solutions—ones that do not compromise the public
character and accessibility of these treasured spaces.

I urge this Committee to protect public land and equitable access to recreation by rejecting any
budget proposal that includes or enables the privatization of our city’s public golf courses.

Thank you, 

Jennifer Jake Ibarra

-- 
Sent from Gmail Mobile

mailto:jakeibarra@gmail.com
mailto:brent.jalipa@sfgov.org
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From: Brendan Frost
To: Jalipa, Brent (BOS)
Subject: Subject line (optional): Public Comment Opposing Golf Course Privatization – File No. 250589
Date: Tuesday, June 10, 2025 8:23:14 PM

 

﻿
﻿
﻿
Message:

Public Comment – Opposing Privatization of Public Golf Courses (File No. 250589)
Good afternoon, Chair and members of the Budget and Appropriations Committee,
My name is [Your Name], and I’m a San Francisco resident reaching out today to urge
you to reject the Recreation and Parks Department’s proposed budget, as it pertains to
the privatization of our public golf courses.

San Francisco’s public golf courses— Sharp Park, Lincoln Park, Harding Park, Golden
Gate Park, and Gleneagles—are vital public assets. The residents and the city together
find those lands to be important, as they offer affordable recreational opportunities,
preserve green space in our dense urban environment, and serve as inclusive
community hubs for people of all ages, backgrounds, and skill levels. These courses are
not just for golfers; they are open parklands that support wildlife habitats and provide
mental and physical health benefits to the public.  It’s the duty of the city to maintain
those lands at an affordable rate.

A private company does not have the same mission as the Recreation and Parks
Department.  Privatization of management risks raising fees, limiting access, and
reducing community oversight. We should not be willing to risk compromising an
affordable rate for children, seniors, and low-income individuals or families.  The public
golf courses are here for the residents of San Francisco, taken care of by the city as an
amenity to San Franciscans of any background. Turning over their management to
private companies in response to what may be a temporary budget challenge is
shortsighted.  Once these spaces are privatized, it is extremely difficult to restore them
to full public control.

I support exploring alternative revenue solutions—ones that do not compromise the
public character and accessibility of these treasured spaces.

mailto:brendanfrost13@gmail.com
mailto:brent.jalipa@sfgov.org


I urge this Committee to protect public land and equitable access to recreation by
rejecting any budget proposal that includes or enables the privatization of our city’s
public golf courses.

As a Transit Operator for SFMTA, I am very opposed to the taking of public lands and
amenities and handing them to a for profit company which will restrict access to city
residents with costs increases. 

Thank you



 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Monica Maresca
To: Jalipa, Brent (BOS)
Subject: Public Comment Opposing Golf Course Privatization – File No. 250589
Date: Tuesday, June 10, 2025 4:32:39 PM

 

Good afternoon, Chair and members of the Budget and Appropriations Committee,
My name is Monica Maresca and I’m a San Francisco resident reaching out today to urge you to
reject the Recreation and Parks Department’s proposed budget, as it pertains to the
privatization of our public golf courses.

San Francisco’s public golf courses— Sharp Park, Lincoln Park, Harding Park, Golden Gate
Park, and Gleneagles—are vital public assets. The residents and the city together find those
lands to be important, as they offer affordable recreational opportunities, preserve green space
in our dense urban environment, and serve as inclusive community hubs for people of all ages,
backgrounds, and skill levels. These courses are not just for golfers; they are open parklands
that support wildlife habitats and provide mental and physical health benefits to the public.  It’s
the duty of the city to maintain those lands at an affordable rate.

A private company does not have the same mission as the Recreation and Parks Department. 
Privatization of management risks raising fees, limiting access, and reducing community
oversight. We should not be willing to risk compromising an affordable rate for children,
seniors, and low-income individuals or families.  The public golf courses are here for the
residents of San Francisco, taken care of by the city as an amenity to San Franciscans of any
background. Turning over their management to private companies in response to what may be
a temporary budget challenge is shortsighted.  Once these spaces are privatized, it is
extremely difficult to restore them to full public control.

I support exploring alternative revenue solutions—ones that do not compromise the public
character and accessibility of these treasured spaces.

I urge this Committee to protect public land and equitable access to recreation by rejecting any
budget proposal that includes or enables the privatization of our city’s public golf courses.

Thank you in advance. 

Best regards,

mailto:monicamaresca@comcast.net
mailto:brent.jalipa@sfgov.org


Monica Maresca 
SF resident 
415.786.0006
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From: Kevin Reynolds
To: Jalipa, Brent (BOS)
Subject: Privatization of Golf Courses File No. 250589
Date: Tuesday, June 10, 2025 3:34:18 PM

 
DO NOT ALLOW THIS TO HAPPEN!

THESE ARE PUBLIC AMENITIES TO BE KEPT FOR THE ETERNITY OF TIME. DO NOT
SQUANDER THEM FOR IMMEDIATE REWARDS!

Kevin Reynolds
70 Aquavista Way
SF, 94131

mailto:kevin.reynolds@vanguardproperties.com
mailto:brent.jalipa@sfgov.org
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From: Jessica Johnson
To: Jalipa, Brent (BOS)
Subject: File No. 250589- Opposing Privatization of public spaces
Date: Tuesday, June 10, 2025 3:11:11 PM

 

Hello, 

My name is Jessica Johnson and I’m a San Francisco resident reaching out today to urge you to
reject the Recreation and Parks Department’s proposed budget, as it pertains to the
privatization of our public golf courses.

San Francisco’s public golf courses— Sharp Park, Lincoln Park, Harding Park, Golden Gate
Park, and Gleneagles—are vital public assets. The residents and the city together find those
lands to be important, as they offer affordable recreational opportunities, preserve green space
in our dense urban environment, and serve as inclusive community hubs for people of all ages,
backgrounds, and skill levels. These courses are not just for golfers; they are open parklands
that support wildlife habitats and provide mental and physical health benefits to the public.  It’s
the duty of the city to maintain those lands at an affordable rate.

A private company does not have the same mission as the Recreation and Parks Department. 
Privatization of management risks raising fees, limiting access, and reducing community
oversight. We should not be willing to risk compromising an affordable rate for children,
seniors, and low-income individuals or families.  The public golf courses are here for the
residents of San Francisco, taken care of by the city as an amenity to San Franciscans of any
background. Turning over their management to private companies in response to what may be
a temporary budget challenge is shortsighted.  Once these spaces are privatized, it is
extremely difficult to restore them to full public control.

I support exploring alternative revenue solutions—ones that do not compromise the public
character and accessibility of these treasured spaces.

I urge this Committee to protect public land and equitable access to recreation by rejecting any
budget proposal that includes or enables the privatization of our city’s public golf courses.

Thanks!
Jessica

mailto:jessica@vanguardsf.com
mailto:brent.jalipa@sfgov.org


Jessica Jung Johnson
Realtor 
DRE# 02084004
Jessica@vanguardsf.com
Direct: 415-828-6224
Jessicasellssf.com
Vanguard Properties

Ranked Top 1% of TIC Sales in San Francisco 
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From: Robin Hubinsky
To: Jalipa, Brent (BOS)
Subject: Public Comment Opposing Golf Course Privatization – File No. 250589
Date: Tuesday, June 10, 2025 3:02:20 PM

 
Message:

Public Comment – Opposing Privatization of Public Golf Courses (File No. 250589)
Good afternoon, Chair and members of the Budget and Appropriations Committee,
My name is [Your Name], and I’m a San Francisco resident reaching out today to urge you to
reject the Recreation and Parks Department’s proposed budget, as it pertains to the
privatization of our public golf courses.

San Francisco’s public golf courses— Sharp Park, Lincoln Park, Harding Park, Golden Gate
Park, and Gleneagles—are vital public assets. The residents and the city together find those
lands to be important, as they offer affordable recreational opportunities, preserve green space
in our dense urban environment, and serve as inclusive community hubs for people of all ages,
backgrounds, and skill levels. These courses are not just for golfers; they are open parklands
that support wildlife habitats and provide mental and physical health benefits to the public.  It’s
the duty of the city to maintain those lands at an affordable rate.

A private company does not have the same mission as the Recreation and Parks Department. 
Privatization of management risks raising fees, limiting access, and reducing community
oversight. We should not be willing to risk compromising an affordable rate for children,
seniors, and low-income individuals or families.  The public golf courses are here for the
residents of San Francisco, taken care of by the city as an amenity to San Franciscans of any
background. Turning over their management to private companies in response to what may be
a temporary budget challenge is shortsighted.  Once these spaces are privatized, it is
extremely difficult to restore them to full public control.

I support exploring alternative revenue solutions—ones that do not compromise the public
character and accessibility of these treasured spaces.

I urge this Committee to protect public land and equitable access to recreation by rejecting any
budget proposal that includes or enables the privatization of our city’s public golf courses.

Thank you

mailto:rhubinsky@hotmail.com
mailto:brent.jalipa@sfgov.org


Robin Hubinsky
San Francisco, Ca. 94110
415.939.4028 (cell)
rhubinsky@hotmail.com
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From: Rodney Wertz
To: Jalipa, Brent (BOS)
Subject: Public Comment Opposing Golf Course Privatization – File No. 250589
Date: Tuesday, June 10, 2025 2:59:01 PM
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Public Comment – Opposing Privatization of Public Golf Courses (File No. 250589)
Good afternoon, Chair and members of the Budget and Appropriations Committee,
My name is [Your Name], and I’m a San Francisco resident reaching out today to urge you to
reject the Recreation and Parks Department’s proposed budget, as it pertains to the
privatization of our public golf courses.
 
San Francisco’s public golf courses— Sharp Park, Lincoln Park, Harding Park, Golden Gate
Park, and Gleneagles—are vital public assets. The residents and the city together find those
lands to be important, as they offer affordable recreational opportunities, preserve green space
in our dense urban environment, and serve as inclusive community hubs for people of all ages,
backgrounds, and skill levels. These courses are not just for golfers; they are open parklands
that support wildlife habitats and provide mental and physical health benefits to the public.  It’s
the duty of the city to maintain those lands at an affordable rate.
 
A private company does not have the same mission as the Recreation and Parks Department. 
Privatization of management risks raising fees, limiting access, and reducing community
oversight. We should not be willing to risk compromising an affordable rate for children,
seniors, and low-income individuals or families.  The public golf courses are here for the
residents of San Francisco, taken care of by the city as an amenity to San Franciscans of any
background. Turning over their management to private companies in response to what may be
a temporary budget challenge is shortsighted.  Once these spaces are privatized, it is
extremely difficult to restore them to full public control.
 
I support exploring alternative revenue solutions—ones that do not compromise the public
character and accessibility of these treasured spaces.
 
I urge this Committee to protect public land and equitable access to recreation by rejecting any
budget proposal that includes or enables the privatization of our city’s public golf courses.
 
Thank you
 

mailto:rodney@vanguardsf.com
mailto:brent.jalipa@sfgov.org
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This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Emilie Biasotti-Nystrom
To: Jalipa, Brent (BOS)
Subject: Stop the Privatization of SF"s Public Golf Course! File No.250589
Date: Tuesday, June 10, 2025 1:04:47 PM

 

 Good afternoon, 

Chair and members of the Budget and Appropriations Committee,
My name is Emilie Biasotti-Nystrom, and I’m a San Francisco resident reaching out today to
urge you to reject the Recreation and Parks Department’s proposed budget, as it pertains to the
privatization of our public golf courses.

San Francisco’s public golf courses— Sharp Park, Lincoln Park, Harding Park, Golden Gate
Park, and Gleneagles—are vital public assets. The residents and the city together find those
lands to be important, as they offer affordable recreational opportunities, preserve green space
in our dense urban environment, and serve as inclusive community hubs for people of all ages,
backgrounds, and skill levels. These courses are not just for golfers; they are open parklands
that support wildlife habitats and provide mental and physical health benefits to the public. 
It’s the duty of the city to maintain those lands at an affordable rate.

A private company does not have the same mission as the Recreation and Parks Department. 
Privatization of management risks raising fees, limiting access, and reducing community
oversight. We should not be willing to risk compromising an affordable rate for children,
seniors, and low-income individuals or families.  The public golf courses are here for the
residents of San Francisco, taken care of by the city as an amenity to San Franciscans of any
background. Turning over their management to private companies in response to what may be
a temporary budget challenge is shortsighted.  Once these spaces are privatized, it is extremely
difficult to restore them to full public control.

I support exploring alternative revenue solutions—ones that do not compromise the public
character and accessibility of these treasured spaces.

I urge this Committee to protect public land and equitable access to recreation by rejecting any
budget proposal that includes or enables the privatization of our city’s public golf courses.

Thank you,

Emilie Biasotti-Nystrom

(510) 703-7032

mailto:emilie.biasotti@gmail.com
mailto:brent.jalipa@sfgov.org


 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
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From: Stephen Gorski
To: Jalipa, Brent (BOS)
Subject: Opposing Privatization of Public Golf Courses, File#: 250589
Date: Tuesday, June 10, 2025 12:36:56 PM

 

Public Comment – Opposing Privatization of Public Golf Courses (File No.
250589)

Good afternoon, Chair and members of the Budget and Appropriations Committee,

My name is Stephen J Gorski and I’m a San Francisco resident reaching out today
to urge you to reject the Recreation and Parks Department’s proposed budget, as it
pertains to the privatization of our public golf courses. Further, I have held a
resident card for golf for about 20 years and often play the referenced golf courses.

San Francisco’s public golf courses— Sharp Park, Lincoln Park, Harding Park,
Golden Gate Park, and Gleneagles—are vital public assets. The residents and the
city together find those lands to be important, as they offer affordable recreational
opportunities, preserve green space in our dense urban environment, and serve as
inclusive community hubs for people of all ages, backgrounds, and skill levels.
These courses are not just for golfers; they are open parklands that support wildlife
habitats and provide mental and physical health benefits to the public.  It’s the duty
of the city to maintain those lands at an affordable rate.

A private company does not have the same mission as the Recreation and Parks
Department.  Privatization of management risks raising fees, limiting access, and
reducing community oversight. We should not be willing to risk compromising an
affordable rate for children, seniors, and low-income individuals or families.  The
public golf courses are here for the residents of San Francisco, taken care of by the
city as an amenity to San Franciscans of any background. Turning over their
management to private companies in response to what may be a temporary budget
challenge is shortsighted.  Once these spaces are privatized, it is extremely difficult
to restore them to full public control.

I support exploring alternative revenue solutions—ones that do not compromise the
public character and accessibility of these treasured spaces.

I urge this Committee to protect public land and equitable access to recreation by

mailto:sjgorskilaw@gmail.com
mailto:brent.jalipa@sfgov.org


rejecting any budget proposal that includes or enables the privatization of our city’s
public golf courses.

Thank you for considering my comment.

Stephen J. Gorski, D4 Resident and voter for over 45 years.

Sent from my iPad



 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
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From: Aidan Downes
To: Jalipa, Brent (BOS)
Subject: Public Comment Opposing Golf Course Privatization – File No. 250589
Date: Tuesday, June 10, 2025 11:16:52 AM

 

Public Comment – Opposing Privatization of Public Golf Courses (File No. 250589)

Good morning, Chair and members of the Budget and Appropriations Committee,
My name is Aidan, and I’m a San Francisco resident reaching out today to urge you to reject
the Recreation and Parks Department’s proposed budget, as it pertains to the privatization of
our public golf courses.

San Francisco’s public golf courses— Sharp Park, Lincoln Park, Harding Park, Golden Gate
Park, and Gleneagles—are vital public assets. The residents and the city together find those
lands to be important, as they offer affordable recreational opportunities, preserve green space
in our dense urban environment, and serve as inclusive community hubs for people of all ages,
backgrounds, and skill levels. These courses are not just for golfers; they are open parklands
that support wildlife habitats and provide mental and physical health benefits to the public. 
It’s the duty of the city to maintain those lands at an affordable rate.

A private company does not have the same mission as the Recreation and Parks Department. 
Privatization of management risks raising fees, limiting access, and reducing community
oversight. We should not be willing to risk compromising an affordable rate for children,
seniors, and low-income individuals or families.  The public golf courses are here for the
residents of San Francisco, taken care of by the city as an amenity to San Franciscans of any
background. Turning over their management to private companies in response to what may be
a temporary budget challenge is shortsighted.  Once these spaces are privatized, it is extremely
difficult to restore them to full public control.

I support exploring alternative revenue solutions—ones that do not compromise the public
character and accessibility of these treasured spaces.

I urge this Committee to protect public land and equitable access to recreation by rejecting any
budget proposal that includes or enables the privatization of our city’s public golf courses.

Thank you

mailto:ajdownes96@gmail.com
mailto:brent.jalipa@sfgov.org


From: Kevin Cassidy
To: Jalipa, Brent (BOS)
Subject: Public Comment Opposing Golf Course Privatization – File No. 250589
Date: Tuesday, June 10, 2025 10:50:03 AM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Hello Brent,
Public Comment – Opposing Privatization of Public Golf Courses (File No. 250589)
Good afternoon, Chair and members of the Budget and Appropriations Committee,
My name is [Your Name], and I’m a San Francisco resident reaching out today to urge you to reject the Recreation
and Parks Department’s proposed budget, as it pertains to the privatization of our public golf courses.

San Francisco’s public golf courses— Sharp Park, Lincoln Park, Harding Park, Golden Gate Park, and Gleneagles—
are vital public assets. The residents and the city together find those lands to be important, as they offer affordable
recreational opportunities, preserve green space in our dense urban environment, and serve as inclusive community
hubs for people of all ages, backgrounds, and skill levels. These courses are not just for golfers; they are open
parklands that support wildlife habitats and provide mental and physical health benefits to the public.  It’s the duty
of the city to maintain those lands at an affordable rate.

A private company does not have the same mission as the Recreation and Parks Department.  Privatization of
management risks raising fees, limiting access, and reducing community oversight. We should not be willing to risk
compromising an affordable rate for children, seniors, and low-income individuals or families.  The public golf
courses are here for the residents of San Francisco, taken care of by the city as an amenity to San Franciscans of any
background. Turning over their management to private companies in response to what may be a temporary budget
challenge is shortsighted.  Once these spaces are privatized, it is extremely difficult to restore them to full public
control.

I support exploring alternative revenue solutions—ones that do not compromise the public character and
accessibility of these treasured spaces.

I urge this Committee to protect public land and equitable access to recreation by rejecting any budget proposal that
includes or enables the privatization of our city’s public golf courses.

Thank you
Kevin Cassidy

Sent from my iPhone

mailto:kevpcassidy@yahoo.com
mailto:brent.jalipa@sfgov.org


 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Valentina Osorio
To: Jalipa, Brent (BOS)
Subject: File no. 250589
Date: Tuesday, June 10, 2025 9:17:46 AM

 

Good afternoon, Chair and members of the Budget and Appropriations Committee, My name
is Valentina Osorio, and I’m a San Francisco resident reaching out today to urge you to reject
the Recreation and Parks Department’s proposed budget, as it pertains to the privatization of
our public golf courses. San Francisco’s public golf courses— Sharp Park, Lincoln Park,
Harding Park, Golden Gate Park, and Gleneagles—are vital public assets. The residents and
the city together find those lands to be important, as they offer affordable recreational
opportunities, preserve green space in our dense urban environment, and serve as inclusive
community hubs for people of all ages, backgrounds, and skill levels. These courses are not
just for golfers; they are open parklands that support wildlife habitats and provide mental and
physical health benefits to the public.  It’s the duty of the city to maintain those lands at an
affordable rate. A private company does not have the same mission as the Recreation and
Parks Department.  Privatization of management risks raising fees, limiting access, and
reducing community oversight. We should not be willing to risk compromising an affordable
rate for children, seniors, and low-income individuals or families.  The public golf courses are
here for the residents of San Francisco, taken care of by the city as an amenity to San
Franciscans of any background. Turning over their management to private companies in
response to what may be a temporary budget challenge is shortsighted.  Once these spaces are
privatized, it is extremely difficult to restore them to full public control. I support exploring
alternative revenue solutions—ones that do not compromise the public character and
accessibility of these treasured spaces. I urge this Committee to protect public land and
equitable access to recreation by rejecting any budget proposal that includes or enables the
privatization of our city’s public golf courses. Thank you

mailto:val.osorio217@gmail.com
mailto:brent.jalipa@sfgov.org


 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Jack Calonico
To: Jalipa, Brent (BOS)
Subject: File no. 250589
Date: Tuesday, June 10, 2025 9:15:07 AM

 

Good afternoon, Chair and members of the Budget and Appropriations Committee, My name
is Jack Calonico, and I’m a San Francisco resident reaching out today to urge you to reject the
Recreation and Parks Department’s proposed budget, as it pertains to the privatization of our
public golf courses. San Francisco’s public golf courses— Sharp Park, Lincoln Park, Harding
Park, Golden Gate Park, and Gleneagles—are vital public assets. The residents and the city
together find those lands to be important, as they offer affordable recreational opportunities,
preserve green space in our dense urban environment, and serve as inclusive community hubs
for people of all ages, backgrounds, and skill levels. These courses are not just for golfers;
they are open parklands that support wildlife habitats and provide mental and physical health
benefits to the public.  It’s the duty of the city to maintain those lands at an affordable rate. A
private company does not have the same mission as the Recreation and Parks Department. 
Privatization of management risks raising fees, limiting access, and reducing community
oversight. We should not be willing to risk compromising an affordable rate for children,
seniors, and low-income individuals or families.  The public golf courses are here for the
residents of San Francisco, taken care of by the city as an amenity to San Franciscans of any
background. Turning over their management to private companies in response to what may be
a temporary budget challenge is shortsighted.  Once these spaces are privatized, it is extremely
difficult to restore them to full public control. I support exploring alternative revenue solutions
—ones that do not compromise the public character and accessibility of these treasured spaces.
I urge this Committee to protect public land and equitable access to recreation by rejecting any
budget proposal that includes or enables the privatization of our city’s public golf courses.
Thank you

mailto:calonj01@gmail.com
mailto:brent.jalipa@sfgov.org


 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
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From: John Calonico
To: Jalipa, Brent (BOS)
Subject: 250589
Date: Tuesday, June 10, 2025 8:59:03 AM

 

HELP STOP THE PRIVATIZATION 

: Public Comment Opposing Golf Course Privatization – File No. 250589
Message:

Public Comment – Opposing Privatization of Public Golf Courses (File No. 250589)
Good afternoon, Chair and members of the Budget and Appropriations Committee,
My name is John Calonico, and I’m a San Francisco resident reaching out today to urge you to
reject the Recreation and Parks Department’s proposed budget, as it pertains to the
privatization of our public golf courses.

San Francisco’s public golf courses— Sharp Park, Lincoln Park, Harding Park, Golden Gate
Park, and Gleneagles—are vital public assets. The residents and the city together find those
lands to be important, as they offer affordable recreational opportunities, preserve green space
in our dense urban environment, and serve as inclusive community hubs for people of all ages,
backgrounds, and skill levels. These courses are not just for golfers; they are open parklands
that support wildlife habitats and provide mental and physical health benefits to the public. 
It’s the duty of the city to maintain those lands at an affordable rate.

A private company does not have the same mission as the Recreation and Parks Department. 
Privatization of management risks raising fees, limiting access, and reducing community
oversight. We should not be willing to risk compromising an affordable rate for children,
seniors, and low-income individuals or families.  The public golf courses are here for the
residents of San Francisco, taken care of by the city as an amenity to San Franciscans of any
background. Turning over their management to private companies in response to what may be
a temporary budget challenge is shortsighted.  Once these spaces are privatized, it is extremely
difficult to restore them to full public control.

I support exploring alternative revenue solutions—ones that do not compromise the public
character and accessibility of these treasured spaces.

I urge this Committee to protect public land and equitable access to recreation by rejecting any
budget proposal that includes or enables the privatization of our city’s public golf courses.

Thank you
John Calonico 
Sent from my iPhone

mailto:john.calonico@yahoo.com
mailto:brent.jalipa@sfgov.org
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This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Gabriel Porter
To: Jalipa, Brent (BOS)
Subject: Public Comment Opposing Golf Course Privatization – File No. 250589
Date: Tuesday, June 10, 2025 7:02:52 AM

 

Good morning, Chair and members of the Budget and Appropriations Committee,
My name is Gabriel, and I’m a San Francisco resident reaching out today to urge you to reject
the Recreation and Parks Department’s proposed budget, as it pertains to the privatization of
our public golf courses.

I grew up in a low-income household in the Sunset district. The City's public courses allowed
me affordable, accessible places to learn the game of golf. But moreover those courses became
places to learn life lessons, meet people I otherwise never would have, and grow as a person.
And all this was accessible to me (via a MUNI ride) because of affordable green fees and the
City's youth golf programs. These experiences were invaluable to myself and my brothers and
only existed because of the City's Public Courses.

Golf remains an important part of my life and I'm extremely impressed with the recent
improvements at the City's public courses, GGPGC and Lincoln Park GC especially.
Whenever I play any of the public courses in the city with visitors, they always remark about
how cool it is to have quality PUBLIC courses within the city limits. I agree.

Residents and the city together find those lands to be important, as they offer affordable
recreational opportunities, preserve green space in our dense urban environment, and serve as
inclusive community hubs for people of all ages, backgrounds, and skill levels. These courses
are not just for golfers; they are open parklands that support wildlife habitats and provide
mental and physical health benefits to the public.  It’s the duty of the city to maintain those
lands at an affordable rate. 

A private company does not have the same mission as the Recreation and Parks Department. 
Privatization of management risks raising fees, limiting access, and reducing community
oversight. We should not be willing to risk compromising an affordable rate for children,
seniors, and low-income individuals or families.  The public golf courses are here for the
residents of San Francisco, taken care of by the city as an amenity to San Franciscans of any
background. Turning over their management to private companies in response to what may be
a temporary budget challenge is shortsighted.  Once these spaces are privatized, it is extremely
difficult to restore them to full public control.

I support exploring alternative revenue solutions—ones that do not compromise the public
character and accessibility of these treasured spaces.

I urge this Committee to protect public land and equitable access to recreation by rejecting any
budget proposal that includes or enables the privatization of our city’s public golf courses.

Thank you,

mailto:gporter121@gmail.com
mailto:brent.jalipa@sfgov.org


Gabriel 
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From: Max Rothstein
To: Jalipa, Brent (BOS)
Subject: Public Comment Opposing Golf Course Privatization – File No. 250589
Date: Monday, June 9, 2025 5:17:47 PM

 

Good afternoon, Chair and members of the Budget and Appropriations Committee,

My name is Max Rothstein, and I’m a San Francisco resident reaching out today to urge you
to reject the Recreation and Parks Department’s proposed budget, as it pertains to the
privatization of our public golf courses.

San Francisco’s public golf courses— Sharp Park, Lincoln Park, Harding Park, Golden Gate
Park, and Gleneagles—are vital public assets. The residents and the city together find those
lands to be important, as they offer affordable recreational opportunities, preserve green space
in our dense urban environment, and serve as inclusive community hubs for people of all ages,
backgrounds, and skill levels. These courses are not just for golfers; they are open parklands
that support wildlife habitats and provide mental and physical health benefits to the public. 
It’s the duty of the city to maintain those lands at an affordable rate.

A private company does not have the same mission as the Recreation and Parks Department. 
Privatization of management risks raising fees, limiting access, and reducing community
oversight. We should not be willing to risk compromising an affordable rate for children,
seniors, and low-income individuals or families.  The public golf courses are here for the
residents of San Francisco, taken care of by the city as an amenity to San Franciscans of any
background. Turning over their management to private companies in response to what may be
a temporary budget challenge is shortsighted.  Once these spaces are privatized, it is extremely
difficult to restore them to full public control.

I support exploring alternative revenue solutions—ones that do not compromise the public
character and accessibility of these treasured spaces.

I urge this Committee to protect public land and equitable access to recreation by rejecting any
budget proposal that includes or enables the privatization of our city’s public golf courses.

Thank you,

Max

mailto:maxrothstein@gmail.com
mailto:brent.jalipa@sfgov.org
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From: Deirdre Connor
To: Jalipa, Brent (BOS)
Subject: Public Comment Opposing Golf Course Privatization – File No. 250589
Date: Monday, June 9, 2025 5:04:12 PM

 

Hello Mr. Jalipa,

I’m writing to express concern about the proposed city budget that could lead to the privatization of San
Francisco’s public golf courses, including Sharp Park, Lincoln Park, Harding Park, Golden Gate Park, and
Gleneagles.

As someone who actively uses and values these public courses, I’ve seen how vital they are to our city.
They provide affordable access to green space, recreation, and a sense of community for people from all
walks of life.

I also host a monthly golf group with local professionals, and many of our outings are held at these public
courses. If they were to become private, we would likely be priced out or lose access altogether. These
spaces are more than places to play—they're part of San Francisco’s inclusive fabric.

Public golf courses are just as important as our parks. They offer open space, promote wellness, and
bring people together. Programs like First Tee are doing incredible work to make golf more inclusive for
underserved youth, and I believe the city should focus on expanding access through initiatives like that—
not privatization.

Please consider the long-term consequences on accessibility, equity, and community life. I respectfully
urge you and the Budget & Appropriations Committee to oppose any budget measures that would lead to
the privatization of our public golf courses (File No. 250589).

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely,

Deirdre Connor

mailto:deirdre.connor@yahoo.com
mailto:brent.jalipa@sfgov.org
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From: Nikolas Eristavi
To: Jalipa, Brent (BOS)
Subject: Public Comment Opposing Golf Course Privatization – File No. 250589
Date: Monday, June 9, 2025 3:16:53 PM

 

Good afternoon, Chair and members of the Budget and Appropriations Committee,

My name is Nikolas Eristavi, and I’m a San Francisco resident reaching out today to urge you
to reject the Recreation and Parks Department’s proposed budget, as it pertains to the
privatization of our public golf courses.

San Francisco’s public golf courses— Sharp Park, Lincoln Park, Harding Park, Golden Gate
Park, and Gleneagles—are vital public assets. The residents and the city together find those
lands to be important, as they offer affordable recreational opportunities, preserve green space
in our dense urban environment, and serve as inclusive community hubs for people of all ages,
backgrounds, and skill levels. These courses are not just for golfers; they are open parklands
that support wildlife habitats and provide mental and physical health benefits to the public. 
It’s the duty of the city to maintain those lands at an affordable rate.

A private company does not have the same mission as the Recreation and Parks Department. 
Privatization of management risks raising fees, limiting access, and reducing community
oversight. We should not be willing to risk compromising an affordable rate for children,
seniors, and low-income individuals or families.  The public golf courses are here for the
residents of San Francisco, taken care of by the city as an amenity to San Franciscans of any
background. Turning over their management to private companies in response to what may be
a temporary budget challenge is shortsighted.  Once these spaces are privatized, it is extremely
difficult to restore them to full public control.

I support exploring alternative revenue solutions—ones that do not compromise the public
character and accessibility of these treasured spaces.

I urge this Committee to protect public land and equitable access to recreation by rejecting any
budget proposal that includes or enables the privatization of our city’s public golf courses.

Thank you
Regards,

Nikolas Eristavi

mailto:neristavi@gmail.com
mailto:brent.jalipa@sfgov.org


From: Teka Eristavi
To: Jalipa, Brent (BOS)
Subject: Public Comment Opposing Golf Course Privatization – File No. 250589
Date: Monday, June 9, 2025 11:39:35 AM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Public Comment – Opposing Privatization of Public Golf Courses (File No. 250589)

Good afternoon, Chair and members of the Budget and Appropriations Committee,
My name is Téa Eristavi, and I’m a San Francisco resident reaching out today to urge you to reject the Recreation
and Parks Department’s proposed budget, as it pertains to the privatization of our public golf courses.

San Francisco’s public golf courses— Sharp Park, Lincoln Park, Harding Park, Golden Gate Park, and Gleneagles—
are vital public assets. The residents and the city together find those lands to be important, as they offer affordable
recreational opportunities, preserve green space in our dense urban environment, and serve as inclusive community
hubs for people of all ages, backgrounds, and skill levels. These courses are not just for golfers; they are open
parklands that support wildlife habitats and provide mental and physical health benefits to the public.  It’s the duty
of the city to maintain those lands at an affordable rate.

A private company does not have the same mission as the Recreation and Parks Department. Privatization of
management risks raising fees, limiting access, and reducing community oversight. We should not be willing to risk
compromising an affordable rate for children, seniors, and low-income individuals or families.  The public golf
courses are here for the residents of San Francisco, taken care of by the city as an amenity to San Franciscans of any
background. Turning over their management to private companies in response to what may be a temporary budget
challenge is shortsighted.  Once these spaces are privatized, it is extremely difficult to restore them to full public
control.

I support exploring alternative revenue solutions—ones that do not compromise the public character and
accessibility of these treasured spaces.

I urge this Committee to protect public land and equitable access to recreation by rejecting any budget proposal that
includes or enables the privatization of our city’s public golf courses.

Thank you,

Téa Eristavi
SF resident

mailto:teka_eristavi@yahoo.com
mailto:brent.jalipa@sfgov.org


From: Christina Haight
To: Jalipa, Brent (BOS)
Subject: Public Comment Opposing Golf Course Privatization – File No. 250589
Date: Monday, June 9, 2025 10:31:21 AM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Good afternoon, Chair and members of the Budget and Appropriations Committee,
My name is Christina Haight and I’m a San Francisco resident reaching out today to urge you to reject the
Recreation and Parks Department’s proposed budget, as it pertains to the privatization of our public golf courses.

San Francisco’s public golf courses— Sharp Park, Lincoln Park, Harding Park, Golden Gate Park, and Gleneagles—
are vital public assets. The residents and the city together find those lands to be important, as they offer affordable
recreational opportunities, preserve green space in our dense urban environment, and serve as inclusive community
hubs for people of all ages, backgrounds, and skill levels. These courses are not just for golfers; they are open
parklands that support wildlife habitats and provide mental and physical health benefits to the public.  It’s the duty
of the city to maintain those lands at an affordable rate.

A private company does not have the same mission as the Recreation and Parks Department.  Privatization of
management risks raising fees, limiting access, and reducing community oversight. We should not be willing to risk
compromising an affordable rate for children, seniors, and low-income individuals or families.  The public golf
courses are here for the residents of San Francisco, taken care of by the city as an amenity to San Franciscans of any
background. Turning over their management to private companies in response to what may be a temporary budget
challenge is shortsighted.  Once these spaces are privatized, it is extremely difficult to restore them to full public
control.

I support exploring alternative revenue solutions—ones that do not compromise the public character and
accessibility of these treasured spaces.

I urge this Committee to protect public land and equitable access to recreation by rejecting any budget proposal that
includes or enables the privatization of our city’s public golf courses.

Thank you

mailto:christinahaight0@gmail.com
mailto:brent.jalipa@sfgov.org

